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RESOLUTION NO. 22-2A-434 AGENDA NO. 11.D.

RESOLUTION

ROCK COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

Sheriff Troy J. Knudson 
INITIATED BY

2/1/2022 
DATE DRAFTED

Authorizing the Sheriff's Office Purchase of Ten Portable Radios

WHEREAS, the 2022 budget request includes the purchase of ten portable radios; and,
 
WHEREAS, the Sheriff’s Office will purchase the radios as spares to be used when existing radios need 
repair, issued to new hires, or during special events; and,
 
WHEREAS, section 2.218 (4) of the Purchasing Ordinance does allow Rock County to purchase 
equipment through a cooperative purchasing agreement with the State of Wisconsin under Contract 
#505ENT-O22-SAFETYCOMM-05; and,
 
WHEREAS, all of the radios purchased during the Portable Radio Replacement project included in the 
 2021 budget, have been assigned to existing staff, and;
 
WHEREAS, General Communications, in Madison, Wisconsin maintains the Sheriff’s Office radio and 
communication systems, and;
 
WHEREAS, the Sheriff’s Office and the Purchasing staff have reviewed the quote and recommend 
purchasing ten L3Harris XL-200P Portable Radios. 
 
NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED by the Rock County Board of Supervisors assembled this 
10th day of February 2022, that a Purchase Order be issued, to General Communications, Madison, 
Wisconsin, totaling the amount of $50,664.10 for the purchase of ten of the 2022 budgeted Sheriff’s 
Office Portable Radios.

FISCAL NOTE:

Funds were included in the 2022 budget for this purchase. The purchase is being funded with sales tax 
revenue.

Sherry Oja
Finance Director

LEGAL NOTE:

The County Board is authorized to take this action pursuant to §§ 59.01 and 59.51, Wis. Stats.  In 
addition, § 59.52(29), Wis. Stats., requires the project to be let to the lowest responsible bidder.

Richard Greenlee
Corporation Counsel

ADMINISTRATIVE NOTE:

Recommended. 

Josh Smith
County Administrator



Committee Action
Public Safety &Justice Committee
Publis Safety & Justice Committee recommended this resolution for approval by a unanimous voice 
vote. 



EXECUTIVE SUMMARY

Authorizing the Sheriff’s Office Purchase of Ten Portable Radios

The Sheriff’s Office 2022 approved budget contains the purchase request of ten Portable 
Radios for the Sheriff’s Office.

The initial Portable Radio Replacement project was completed in budget year 2021.  The 
new radios have proven to be a better fit for the needs of the Sheriff’s Office, and have 
improved officer safety.  When the Sheriff’s Office purchased last years’ budgeted radios, 
they purchased only as many radios as were needed for their existing staff.  The 
purchase of ten additional radios will facilitate the need for a spare, when a radio needs 
to be sent in for repair, needs to be issued to a new hire, or during an event where we 
have several municipalities in need of communicating.   

General Communications, in Madison, Wisconsin, maintains the Sheriff’s Office radio 
and communication systems.  The Sheriff’s Office and the Purchasing staff reviewed the 
quote, and recommend purchasing the L3Harris XL-200P Portable Radios from 
General Communications of Madison, Wisconsin in the amount of $50,664.10. This 
purchase is listed under the Sheriff’s Office 2022 budget line 21-2100-0000-67120 
Capital Assets $2,000- $25,000.
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